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THE LORING VAULT 
The Loring Vault Opening 

 
The Loring vault is located in Rosedale Cemetery, one of the historic cemeteries in Pioneer and 
Military Memorial Park, 15th Avenue and Jefferson Street, Phoenix Arizona.  
 
Due to years of neglect and vandalism, the vault had fallen into a state of disrepair.  The identities 
of individuals interred in the vault were also unclear.    With the permission of family member 
George Loring, the PCA made the decision to open the vault to verify the contents and to perform 
repair and stabilization work.  The vault was opened on 28 April 1989.   
 
The vault contained four zinc containers with wooden caskets 
inside each.  Two were young children, one was a young 
woman, and the fourth was an adult male.  Those believed to be 
buried there include Lorraine Loring, Agnes Loring, Amy 
Loring and Samuel Vesy Loring.  Three cremains were also 
found in the vault.  These are believed to be he ashes of George 
E. Loring, died 26 February 1932, George V. Loring, died 26 
January 1945 and Henrietta T. Loring, died 23 October 1960.  
A large rock had dislodged from the wall of the vault damaging 
a child’s casket located in the southeast corner of the vault.  The zinc container, the glass that 
covered the top of the casket, and the casket had been broken into pieces.  Remains of a child’s 
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INSIDE  Our Mission  
 
The mission of the Pioneers’ Cemetery Association is to research, 
preserve, and protect the history and physical remains of Arizona 
pioneers buried in historic cemeteries throughout the state. We 
accomplish our mission through individual volunteerism and the support 
of other organizations who share our interest in the preservation of 
historical resources. 
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dress, knit shirt, a pair of stockings, and a pair of black shoes were in the debris of the casket. 
A crumpled newspaper, the Phoenix Herald dated 16 May 1889 was found in the casket.  
Lorraine Loring daughter of George E and Jennie Libby Clark Loring died of pneumonia on 
May 18, 1889, aged 1 year, 3 months and 3 days.  The date on he newspaper indicates that this 

was the casket containing the body of this baby.  Skeletal 
remains were found on the floor and the bottom of the 
casket.   
 
On the floor of the vault laid on a diagonal was large zinc 
box 84” long and 27 ¾” wide and 18” deep.  Inside was a 
mahogany casket with glass cover containing the body of 
a male body attired in a pinstriped suit.  This casket is 
believed to contain the remains of  Samuel V. Loring who 
died 28 February 1888 aged 80 years.  Also on the floor of 
the vault behind the casket of Samuel V. Loring was a 
casket containing the body of a young woman believed to 

be Agnes Robinson Loring the young first wife of George E. Loring,  who died 12 August 
1878 at 25 years of age.  This container was 66” long and narrows at each end (6”) 
 
On top of this container was a small metal container , 45 inches long, 15”wide and 12 inches 
deep believed to contain the remains of  Amie Loring another daughter of George and Jennie 
Libby Clark Loring who was born 9 My 1883 and died 25 November 1885, aged 2 years and 
six months, born 9 May 1883.  This container was not opened. 
 
Those in attendance were George Loring, Dan Craig, Colleen Craig, Christian Craig, Darton 
Harris, Algona Winslow, Marge West of the Pioneers Cemetery Association, and Mark Lamm 
of Phoenix Parks Recreation and Library Department. 
 
The actual opening of the vault was done by two employees of Greenwood Memorial Park the 
examination of contents of the vault was done by members of the association.  The vault was 
sealed and the exterior repaired and  restuccoed with a Plexiglas window installed to show the 
stonework construction of the walls of the vault.  
 
 

The Loring Family Crypt 
Rosedale Cemetery 

 
Date of Construction:   Unknown 
Date of Puchase:  Unknown 
Size:    Exterior dimensions 10’ 6” by 10’ 6” 
Construction:   Rocks approximately 12” diameter held together by adobe  

cement.  Walls are 18” thick. Exterior is stuccoed.  Entrance 
faces southwest, arch filled in with brick.   
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The PCA Today 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
Sunday, January 25, 2009  
P&MMPOpen House 11:00am until 3:00pm 
 

Sunday, February 8, 2009 
PCA Board meeting, 2:00pm Smurthwaite House 
 

Thursday, February 12, 2009  
P&MMP maintenance meeting, 8:00am Smurthwaite House 
 

Sunday, February 22, 2009  
Cementerio Lindo Open House 11:00am until 3:00pm; Meet at 9:00 am for work day. 
 

Sunday, March 8, 2009  
PCA members meeting, 2:00 pm Smurthwaite House. 
 
Thursday, March 12, 2009  
P&MMP maintenance meeting, 8:00 am Smurthwaite House. 
 
Saturday, March 21, 2009 
Workday and P&MMP maintenance 8:00 am until 11:00 am. 
 

Sunday, March 29, 2009 
Cemetery Walk at the P&MMP.  11:00 am until 3:00 pm. 
 

Thursday, April 9, 2009 
P&MMP maintenance meeting 8:00 am Smurthwaite House; PCA members meeting following. 
 

Sunday, April 26, 2009 
P&MMP Open House 11:00 until 3:00 pm. 
 

Thursday, May 14, 2009 
P&MMP maintenance meeting 8:00 am Smurthwaite House; PCA members meeting following. 
 
Monday, May 25, 2009  
Memorial Day Observance Ceremony 9:30 am at P&MMP. (Place flags and flowers Sunday, 
May 24, 2009.) 
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VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 
 

* Research Cementerio Lindo records 
* Adopt a Pioneer 
* Newsletter help 
* Researchers 
* Open House and Special Events  
* Inventory of Arizona Historic Cemeteries (IAHC) 
* Create a Scrapbook  
 
Contact us at 602 534-1262 or e-mail pioneercem@yahoo.com for more 
information on these opportunities. 

The PCA Today 

MEETING NOTES 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
GRANTS - Donna Reiner gave a presentation on applying for and securing 
grant monies.  Many kinds of grants are available and most require some form 
of matching funds which can be in the form of “sweat equity” or volunteer time.  
PPPI money approved by the City could also be used as matching funds.   
 
Specific uses for grant money discussed were for gravestone assessment and 
repair, archives preservation or digitization, funding an intern position or 
funding the locating of possible gravesites using ground penetrating radar.  
Isaac noted that because of the limited funds and small membership of the 
PCA outside help is needed to implement these types of projects.   
 
 
CEMETERY WALK  - Debe Branning presented the list of individuals that are 
to be protrayed during the cemetery walk scheduled March 29, 2009.  The 
PCA is anticipating that this will become an annual event and fundraiser  
for the PCA. 

( 
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AZ HISTORIC PRESERVATION CONFERENCE - To be held this year at the 
Hyatt Regency Downtown Phoenix, June 18.  PCA will attend and man a table to 
distribute materials about the PCA and sell our books.  PCA has benefited from 
our participation in the past; however help is needed to staff the table.  Please 
call if you could spare a few hours during the day. 
 
ONGOING 
 
CEMETERY CLEAN UP-   Because of deep cuts to the Parks department budget 
and loss of positions it is necessary that the PCA participate in reqular 
maintenance of the cemeteries.  Therefore, regular workdays are scheduled on 
the following days: 
 
Sunday February 22, 2009 at Cementerio Lindo 9:00 am 
 
Saturday March 21, 2009 at P&MMP 8:00 am 
 
Sunday April 26, 2009 at P&MMP 9:00 am 
 
Saturday May 9, 2009 at P&MMP 8:00 am 
 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS  
  
A perpetual plaque will be purchased to honor past PCA members.  The plaque 
will be located in the Smurthwaite House and the PCA is asking for someone to 
help with creating a scrapbook with photos and biographical sketches of these 
individuals. 
 
PCA members are at the Smurthwaite House Thursdays between the hours of 
9:00 am until 3:00 pm.  Anyone who would like to come in to conduct research 
or provide clerical assistance is welcome.  
 
 
 

(Continued from page 4) 
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PROJECTS 

P&MMP Grave Marker Survey  
Of the nearly four thousand graves in the seven cemeteries that comprise the Pioneer & 
Military Memorial Park, only about six hundred still have markers. Time, vandalism and the 
unforgiving desert climate have taken their toll. Many of the remaining headstones will also 
be lost unless funds can be found to preserve them. The first step to securing such funding is 
to document each monument's current condition by measuring, photographing and recording 
the inscriptions and artwork on it. 

Cementerio Lindo Burial List  

The PCA has undertaken to reconstruct the list of persons buried in the old County 
Cemetery. While the total number of graves is unknown due to a fire in 1951 that burned 
most, if not all, of the County burial records, it is thought that there may have been over five 
thousand burials at this location. Although the original records have been lost, death 
certificates for the vast majority of people interred here are available online. These records 
are searchable by name, year and county but --unfortunately--not by cemetery. Volunteers 
are needed to help search the online database, something which can be done on your own 
computer from the comfort of your own home.  

 

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 
 
Greetings!  My name is Dean Isaac,  I have been elected by the PCA Board to serve as the Associa-
tion’s president for the next year.  My family came to Phoenix before 1900.  My great-grandfather 
William Isaac his wife Jeanne and their children moved to Phoenix from Prescott in 1875.  William, 
Jeanne, and several of their children and grandchildren are buried in P&MMP.   
 
Therefore, I have a direct connection to the cemeteries and interest in their preservation.  I also have 
a broader interest in the preservation of historic and archeological resources.  Nothing is permanent 
(except death and taxes) and one area of my focus will be the protection and preservation of our 
resources at P&MMP including gravestones, records, and memories.   
 
At the next meeting of the PCA Board of Directors, I will be developing goals both for the 
President and for the organization.  Any input and direction that you can provide to me concerning 
this is welcome.   
 
Due to the recent and ongoing reductions to the Parks and Recreation budget the PCA membership 
will have to absorb duties and responsibilities previously done by the Parks staff.  There will be 
several opportunities to donate your time, from light cleaning of the Smurthwaite House to 
maintaining the cemetery grounds to helping with open houses. 
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PCA Board of Directors 

 
Dean Isaac, President 

Frank Barrios, Vice President 
Diane Sumrall, Secretary/Treasurer  

Linda Lamm, Historian 
Donna Carr, Webmaster 
Dean Isaac, Newsletter  

Ellen Edwards, Membership  
Debe Branning, Adam Falk and Marge West 

SCRAPBOOK HELP 
 

PCA is looking for someone who is interested in 
scrapbooking and would like to start a "PCA Roll of 
Honor" book with bios and photos of some of our 
departed members who contributed so much to our 
mission. This book will be partner to a perpetual 
plaque with  names engraved on brass plates. Please 
contact PCA at pioneercem@yahoo.com 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 
 

Earl Runte 
& 

Eagle Eye Cemetery Association Inc. 
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NAME(S)___________________________________   PHONE_______________________ 

ADDRESS_________________________________________________________________ 

CITY_______________________________________STATE_____ ZIP_________________ 

EMAIL_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

Membership Categories:  Individual $15____    Family        $25____ 

      Organization or Sustaining $50____   Corporate $100____ 

 

Make Check payable to:  Pioneers’ Cemetery Assoc., Inc. 
    PO Box 63342 
    Phoenix, AZ 85082-3342 
 
Memberships are for one year and are dated from the month of initial application. Membership 
dues are deductible to the extent allowed by law. PCA is a 501 c (3) non-profit  organization. 
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